

Mount Greenwood Colts Youth Organization, NFP

Board Meeting

March 11, 2021



Meeting Minutes

MGCYO Board Members Present: Jessica Popow, Nicole Richko, Jill McCormack, Val McKee, Amy Worley, Amanda Keenan, Anthony DePaola, and Mike Romac.

Approval of previous meeting minutes ~ Val McKee

- February meeting minutes were shared and approved. Motion to approve by Nicole Richko, Lisa Ortman second the motion, all approved.

Treasurer's Report ~ Jill McCormack

- Jill gave us an update, \$26,145.85 is our current balance in the bank.
- She went over the disbursements and income for the month.

Spring Cheer Update ~ Amanda Keenan

- Cheer practice will begin 4/1/21 on Thursdays and Fridays from 5:30-6:30PM.
- They will host a parent meeting on Friday, 4/2/21 to discuss expectations.
- They chose uniforms from MTG Embroidery. It will be a pair of pants and jacket with our logo on it, a warm up suit. They will also get a yellow tank top as well. They are currently \$5 under planned budget for uniforms.
- We got an offer from UGA for a tumbling program for eight weeks weekly for \$125/cheerleader. This will be optional for the cheerleaders to sign up.
- They are all set for coaching for the season. Amanda Keenan and Katie Hall will be coaching. There is another member interested who has not yet committed, but is discussing the possibility with Amanda.

Fall Cheer Update ~ Amanda Keenan

- Fall they are set and ready to go with no concerns at this time.
- They are in touch with our uniform contact for fall already.
- Amanda would like to have letters of intent for coaching and have interviews. The letters of intent will be due 5/30/21.

Spring Football Update ~ Anthony DePaola/Mike Romac

- IHSA announced today that phase four is 20 percent or 50 people at a game as spectators.
- We are at about 101 athletes registered for spring.
- The league we are playing does not have rules on how many spectators can attend. Spectators must wear masks and abide by field rules.
- They are ordering more helmets for those who do not have one yet.

Fall Football Update ~ Anthony DePaola/Mike Romac

- Letters of intent will be due for coaching on 5/30/21.
- We will need game pants for this season.

Appointed Positions ~ Jessica Popow

- Game Day Coordinator for the FALL season
- Head Coaches
- We will share that with the organization that the positions are open for all to apply.

Fundraising ~ Katie Dugger

- All sponsorship forms are printed, addressed and ready to mail.
- Waiting to mail them until next week when practice starts.
- Katie will also send it out to our Colts families to share.
- She also talked to Bar 106 about a fundraiser for an end of the spring season wrap party and another one as a kick off for the fall party and they are open to it.
- Katie says Trista is organizing an NCAA tournament for the Final 4 and Championship fundraiser, 50 squares, \$25 ticket. We said to go for it! Jessica suggested creating a Facebook page/event for it so Trista can control it all.

ColtsWear ~ Lisa Ortman

- Lisa would like to host two or three pop-up sales during practice near the first game.
- The special order will go out 3/22/21-4/3/21 so that turnaround is before first game.

Registration ~ Nicole Richko

- Nicole has about 10 lawn signs, she'll take a look and then talk about ordering more.
- We will open Fall registration on 4/22/21.
- We will discuss in-person registration later on in the year.

New Business

- Amanda suggested we host an earth day 4/22/21 (Thursday) where our athletes clean up the park for about 30 minutes.
- Anthony talked about our athletes playing this spring that we offer they keep the same jersey, we can give them a discount for the jersey if they return in fall.
- Nicole said we need to paint the cheer shed. We all voted to talk with Mark Kelleher about giving him a discount on his family's registration if he were to paint it.
- Katie discussed the issue of some missing practice due to other sports since this is the spring. Anthony will discuss with his coaches that they need to understand that other

sports may get in the way. However, they will also consider the safety issue and the fact that these athletes may not be prepared for game day.

- Nicole suggested we ask all coaches to be at our next board meeting so we can discuss these issues with them and make sure we are all on the same page.

Meeting was adjourned by Jessica Popow at 7:02PM. The next monthly board meeting will be Thursday, 4/12/21 at 6PM at TBD.